
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
                                      
           23rd June 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Chairman’s Award 

The Chairman of Hollinswood and Randlay Parish Council, Sheenagh Unwin joined us for our Eco-

assembly to present our Eco-committee and Mrs Bearblock with the 2022/2023 Chairman’s Award 

for their efforts with sustainability.  They received an engraved shield that can be displayed in school 

for 12 months and a replica which we can keep.  A big thank you to Mrs Bearblock and the Eco-

committee for all their hard work. 

 

10 by 10 Celebration Event 

On Thursday, Mrs Tipton and a group of children participated in a 10 by 10 first anniversary 

celebration event at Oakengates Theatre. The children performed with Telford Sings and then 

enjoyed balloon modelling and a performance from a local dance group.  The children were a credit 

to the school and behaved impeccably – well done team! 

 

Bikeability 

This week, our Y6 children participated in the Bikeability Cycling Programme. The programme is like 

cycling proficiency, but better! Through a series of fun games and challenges riders learn to control 

and master their bikes. All children who participated achieved either Bikeability level 1 or 2.  

 

Moving On 

This week, Pam Spellen from Telford Minster delivered a superb transition session “Moving On” to 

our Y6 pupils. The children made chains for each other, worked on growth mindset, and then 

thought about their hopes and dreams for the future. Finally, the children made paper aeroplanes to 

let their hopes and dreams fly!  

 

Free activities in the summer holidays 

Telford and Wrekin Council have teamed up with Shropshire Wildlife Trust to offer free activity 

sessions during the summer. Activities will include bug hunting/hotel making, den building and insect 

spotting to name a few.   Read more on the Telford & Wrekin Newsroom website or book your place 

by searching ‘Wild Telford’ in Eventbrite. 

Reminder of key dates: 

• 5th July pm – In Harmony Music Festival (more details to follow) 

• 6th July 9.30am – Sports Day for Foundation and KS1 (weather permitting) 

• 12th July 9.30am – Sports Day for KS2 (weather permitting) 

• 18th July – Year 6 Performance for parents 

• 19th July pm – Year 2 Graduation 

• 20th July – Year 6 Graduation 

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Mrs Osborne 

Headteacher 
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